
From: DeLucia, Joanna [mailto:DeLucia.Joanna@epa.gov]  

Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2013 11:04 AM 
To: Paula Dinerstein 

Cc: Devlin, Betsy; Connors, Sandra; Guerrero, David 
Subject: RE: Jenkins proposed removal 

 

Ms. Dinerstein:    
 
On behalf of Betsy Devlin, et al., I am responding to your letter dated September 6, 
2013, concerning your client, Cate Jenkins.   This is to notify you that, effective 
immediately, the Agency has withdrawn the notice of proposed removal issued to Ms. 
Jenkins on August 27, 2013.   
  
Please contact me should you have further questions about this matter. 
  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Joanna DeLucia 

EPA Office of General Counsel 
1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW 

MC-2377A, Room 7454E 

Washington, DC 20460 

P: (202) 564-3042 

F: (202) 564-5432 

 

 
 

  
From: DeLucia, Joanna [mailto:DeLucia.Joanna@epa.gov]  

Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2013 11:11 AM 
To: Paula Dinerstein; Kit Douglass 

Subject: RE: Jenkins proposed removal 

 

Ms. Dinerstein and Ms. Douglass:  this is to follow up on the note that I just sent you 
regarding the proposed removal of Ms. Jenkins.  First, I presume that this makes the 
matter of Ms. Douglass' recent request for an extension of time to reply moot; as such, I 
will be advising Ms. Connors that she does not need to reply.  Second, I wanted to let 
you know that in light of the withdrawal, the Agency intends to file a motion with the 
MSPB requesting the re-opening of the remand appeal that is currently stayed pending 
the DOL litigation.   
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Joanna DeLucia 

EPA Office of General Counsel 

1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW 
MC-2377A, Room 7454E 

Washington, DC 20460 
P: (202) 564-3042 

F: (202) 564-5432 

mailto:DeLucia.Joanna@epa.gov
mailto:DeLucia.Joanna@epa.gov

